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Commodoreôs Comments 
  
Hello SMYC family and friends! I was asked to write the final 

Commodore Comments for 2015 as incoming Commodore. It has 

been 2 years since I wrote my last Comments and I for one am 

looking forward to sharing thoughts with our membership. I am so 

looking forward to working with our Club in 2016. I know that we 

have a tremendous Club and the reason is our Members. Thanks to 

Kiki Kilman, we have many new faces in our ranks. For the new 

Members, the reason this Club is so successful is our ñget involvedò 

attitude. Not only does it contain costs, it is a great way to meet our diverse group 

of hard working, fun loving, and passionate boating community. It doesnôt matter if 

you have a boat, want a boat, or just enjoy the beauty we are blessed with located 

on Lake Michigan. This is YOUR Club! If you want to know where you can fit in 

talk to a Board Member, talk to a Committee Chair, talk to a Member, talk with me. 

There is always something to do or an event to plan. We are always looking for an 

excuse to get together for fun and a cocktail or two. Speaking of fun, start watching 

for information on our gala event, ñInstallation of Officersò it is always a great way 

to start the year. Cheryl Rybka and Mary Jo Haag do a great job putting this to-

gether ï seating is limited ï more information to follow. 

 

I want to thank the outgoing 2015 Board Members. These are very dedicated indi-

viduals who worked together for the good of the Club ï Mary Karwacki 

(Financial Secretary), Tom Hoffa (Rear Commodore), and Dan Moshinski (Vice 

Commodore). The time, talent, and commitment to improving our Club is greatly 

appreciated. Thanks to John Groth (Commodore) for volunteering to guide the 

ship for two years; it is a true commitment. As one that has had multiple year com-

mitments to the Board and understand all of the opportunities that it involves ï 

enjoy being a Member again! It is a great feeling to reflect on your time in service 

to the Club and relax. Your attitudes and feelings change for the better. Boating 

again becomes the priority and is extremely enjoyable. 

 

Finally, Mary Jo and myself want to wish our entire SMYC family and friends a 

very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Years! I (We) are looking for an incredi-

ble 2016 with calm seas and cheap gas! 

 

Jon Haag 

Incoming SMYC Commodore  

(414) 617-3438 
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*ÁÎÕÁÒÙ ςσÒÄȟ ςπρφ 
)ÎÓÔÁÌÌÁÔÉÏÎ $ÉÎÎÅÒ ÁÔ 3ÏÕÔÈ -ÉÌ×ÁÕËÅÅ 9ÁÃÈÔ #ÌÕÂ 

 
!ÄÍÉÓÓÉÏÎ ÐÒÉÃÅ ΑτπȢππ ÐÅÒ ÐÅÒÓÏÎ ÕÎÔÉÌ *ÁÎÕÁÒÙ ωÔÈ 

!ÆÔÅÒ ÉÔ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ΑτυȢππ ÐÅÒ ÐÅÒÓÏÎ 
 

   4ÈÅ ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍ ×ÉÌÌ ÃÏÎÓÉÓÔ ÏÆ 
υȡσπ--φȡρυÐÍ #ÏÃËÔÁÉÌÓ 

         φȡρυÐÍ $ÉÎÎÅÒ ÁÎÄ )ÎÓÔÁÌÌÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ /ÆПÉÃÅÒÓ 
         ψȡππÐÍ $ÁÎÃÉÎÇ ×ÉÔÈ ,ÉÖÅ -ÕÓÉÃ ÂÙ 

        4ÈÅ 2ÏÙ %Ä×ÁÒÄȭÓ "ÁÎÄ 
 

3ÅÁÔÉÎÇ ÌÉÍÉÔÅÄ ÔÏ ρππ ÐÅÏÐÌÅ 
            3Ï ÍÁËÅ ÓÕÒÅ ÙÏÕ ÓÉÇÎ ÕÐ ÓÏÏÎȦȦ 

 
9ÏÕÒ ΑτπȢππ ÐÅÒ ÐÅÒÓÏÎ ÉÎÃÌÕÄÅÓ 

Á ÄÒÉÎË ÂÅÆÏÒÅ ÄÉÎÎÅÒȟ ÄÉÎÎÅÒ ÁÎÄ ÌÉÖÅ ÍÕÓÉÃȢ 
4ÈÅ ÓÉÔ ÄÏ×Î ÄÉÎÎÅÒ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÐÒÅÐÁÒÅÄ ÂÙ 

                        
      "ÕÎÚÅÌȭÓ #ÁÔÅÒÉÎÇ 

4ÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒȭÓ ÄÉÎÎÅÒ ÓÅÌÅÃÔÉÏÎÓ ÁÒÅ ÔÈÅ ÆÏÌÌÏ×ÉÎÇȡ 
#ÈÅÆ #ÁÒÖÅÄ 7ÈÏÌÅ "ÅÅÆ 4ÅÎÄÅÒÌÏÉÎ ×Ⱦ3ÁÕÔÅǲÅÄ -ÕÓÈȤ
ÒÏÏÍÓ $ÏÕÂÌÅ "ÁËÅÄ 0ÏÔÁÔÏÅÓȟ ÁÎÄ 7ÈÏÌÅ 'ÒÅÅÎ 
"ÅÁÎÓ 

2ÉÃÅ "ÌÅÎÄ 3ÔÕÆÆÅÄ #ÈÉÃËÅÎ "ÒÅÁÓÔȟ 0ÁÒÓÌÅÙ "ÕÔÔÅÒÅÄ "ÁȤ
ÂÙ 2ÅÄ 0ÏÔÁÔÏÅÓȟ ÁÎÄ 7ÈÏÌÅ 'ÒÅÅÎ "ÅÁÎÓȟ  

"ÁËÅÄ 4ÉÌÁÐÉÁ &ÉÌÅÔÓ ×Ⱦ ,ÅÍÏÎ $ÉÌÌȟ 2ÉÃÅ 0ÉÌÁÆȟ ÁÎÄ 7ÈÏÌÅ 
'ÒÅÅÎ "ÅÁÎÓ 

 
9ÏÕÒ $ÉÎÎÅÒ ÓÅÌÅÃÔÉÏÎ ÁÌÓÏ ÉÎÃÌÕÄÅÓ Á 3ÐÒÉÎÇ -ÉØÅÄ 4ÏÓÓÅÄ 3ÁÌÁÄȟ "ÁËÅÄ &ÒÅÓÈ $ÉÎÎÅÒ 2ÏÌÌÓ 

×ÉÔÈ 7ÈÉÐÐÅÄ "ÕÔÔÅÒȟ ÁÎÄ ÆÏÒ $ÅÓÓÅÒÔ- #ÈÅÅÓÅÃÁËÅ ×ÉÔÈ Á 2ÁÓÐÂÅÒÒÙ 3ÁÕÃÅ 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  
0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÒÅÓÅÒÖÅ ͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺ ÄÉÎÎÅÒ ÒÅÓÅÒÖÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÆÏÒ ÍÅȢ ) ÕÎÄÅÒÓÔÁÎÄ ÒÅÓÅÒÖÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÃÁÎ ÏÎÌÙ ÂÅ 
ÍÁÄÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÆÕÌÌ ÐÁÙÍÅÎÔ ÁÎÄ ÏÎÃÅ Á ÒÅÓÅÒÖÁÔÉÏÎ ÉÓ ÓÕÂÍÉÔÔÅÄ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÎÅÙ ÉÓ ÎÏÎÒÅÆÕÎÄÁÂÌÅȢ ) 
ÈÁÖÅ ÔÈÅ ÏÐÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÈÁÖÉÎÇ ÁÎÏÔÈÅÒ ÍÅÍÂÅÒ ÉÎ ÇÏÏÄ ÓÔÁÎÄÉÎÇ ПÉÌÌ ÍÙ ÓÐÁÃÅȢ 
 
.ÁÍÅȡ ͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺ 0ÈÏÎÅȡ ͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺ 
#ÈÏÉÃÅ Πρȡ 4ÅÎÄÅÒÌÏÉÎ ͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺΠςȡ 3ÔÕÆÆÅÄ #ÈÉÃËÅÎ "ÒÅÁÓÔ ͺͺͺͺͺͺΠσȡ "ÁËÅÄ 4ÉÌÁÐÉÁ   ͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺ 
 
.ÁÍÅȡ ͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺ 0ÈÏÎÅȡ ͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺ 
#ÈÏÉÃÅ Πρȡ 4ÅÎÄÅÒÌÏÉÎ ͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺΠςȡ 3ÔÕÆÆÅÄ #ÈÉÃËÅÎ "ÒÅÁÓÔ ͺͺͺͺͺͺΠσȡ "ÁËÅÄ 4ÉÌÁÐÉÁ   ͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺͺ 
 

&ÏÒÍÓ ÍÕÓÔ ÂÅ ÒÅÃÅÉÖÅÄ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ 9ÁÃÈÔ #ÌÕÂ ×ÉÔÈ ÆÕÌÌ ÐÁÙÍÅÎÔ ÂÙ *ÁÎÕÁÒÙ ωÔÈ 
ÆÏÒ ΑτπȢππ ÐÅÒ ÐÅÒÓÏÎȢ 

 
1ÕÅÓÔÉÏÎÓ ÓÈÏÕÌÄ ÂÅ ÄÉÒÅÃÔÅÄ ÔÏ #ÈÅÒÙÌ 2ÙÂËÁ ÏÒ -ÁÒÙ *Ï (ÁÁÇȢ 



Packer Party Sponsors Needed! 
If you are interested in hosting any of the following games, 

please sign-up on the sheet located on the club bulletin 

board. Thank You For Supporting Our Club!!!                                                      
 

Sunday, December 3rd- vs. Lions- 7:25 

Sunday, December 13th- vs. Cowboys- 3:25- Thank You Bob & 

Debie 

Sunday, December 20th- vs. Raiders- 3:05 

Sunday, December 27th- vs. Cardinals- 3:25  

 Sunday, January 3rd- vs. Vikings- noon- Thank You Ziesemer Family 

Wanted! 
The cold weather is here, and soon the snow will be Falling. 

The club is looking for one or more volunteers to shovel the club entrances and gate walkway this season. 

Anyone who needs hours, contact Fish. 

414-255-5279 

 

 
    SMYC Events Upcoming 

(Cut and save for referenceédonôt forget to update from High Tide as events and times may change) 
 
December 
 2 Ladies Christmas Party   RSVP to Jan Ruggles by Nov. 27th  
 3 Packer Game    3:25pm Club 
 4 Hors dôoeuvre Night- Trim a Tree 6:00pm  Club 

7 Board Meeting    6:30pm Club 
 13 Packer Game w/food   3:25pm Bob & Debie 
 19 Childrenôs Christmas Party   11am-3:30pm Daly 
 20 Packer Game    3:05pm Club 
 21 General Membership Meeting  7:00pm Club 
 25 Happy Holidays!!! 
 27 Packer Game    3:25pm Club 
 
January 
 1 Rose Bowl Game    A Sponsor Is Needed 
 4 Board Meeting    6:00pm Club 
 7 Chili Cook Off    5:00pm Martins 
 8 Hors dôoeuvre Night    6:00pm Club 
 23 Installation of Officers and Dinner 5:30pm Club 
  Dinner, Live Music and Dancing- This Yearôs Event is at The Club 
  
* Thank you to all our Packer Game Sponsors!!! A few dates are still available- check out the club bulletin board for 
available dates and times. Please Join Us for the Installation Dinner Dance on January 23rd. Reservations are due 
by January 9th and a reservation form can be found in this newsletter or at the bar. Also, we are always looking for 
new ideas for events and activities. If you have any ideas or would like to sponsor an event give me a call!  Thank 
you!!! 

 
Entertainment Chairperson Cheryl Rybka. 

If youôd like to sponsor an event or have an idea, 
Please contact Cheryl at 

(C) 414-530-8770 or email: rybkaC@yahoo.com 
 

mailto:rybkaC@yahoo.com
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Membership Update 
Be sure to say ñhiò to our new members. There is a bulletin board full of pictures with names of our new members as you walk in the door at 
the Club. Introduce yourselves and give them a big SMYC welcome.  
 
Jenny & Walter Meyer joined us as associate members on 11/19. They live just up the street. Jenny is the branch manager @ BMO here in 
South Milwaukee. They have three children. You may have met them at our trim-a-tree party.  
 
Mike & Kris Herington live in Caledonia and joined us on 11/22. They have a 23ô Rinker they plan to use it a lot more this next summer 
because they wonôt have to worry about trailering it down to the lake. They plan to call the boat: Her Lake Place. 
 
Matt Kachar is a nephew of Bob, Ron & Carol Ilk and plans to take ownership of Ronôs smaller boat for the summer of 2016. Although still 
a student at Marquette, he hopes to follow in his unclesô footsteps and still find time to fish. He currently subsidizes his income as a mechan-
ic and says he knows more than he would like to about plumbing.  
 
John & Wanda Kosmalski stopped in on 12/08 with Tom & Sandie Gerhardt and decided to join. They live in the Bayview area. Tom & 
Sandie threw a surprise party for Wanda earlier this year @ the Club and now they too have decided to become members.  
 
As many of you know SMYC has an active Facebook page. Invite your Facebook Friends to ñlikeò SMYCs page. I post pictures from events 
as well as current, up to date information about upcoming events.   
 
As always, if you have any questions about your SMYC membership or have a referral, please contact me @ bountyhunter3@ sbcglobal.net 
with the subject heading ñSMYC Inquiryò or at 414.418.5971. If I canôt help you out or donôt know the answer, I will point you in the right direc-
tion. 
-KiKi Kilman 

 
     

           

 

Jenny & Walter Meyer Mike & Kris Herington Matt Kacher John & Wanda Kosmalski 


